




NEW MILFORD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Facilities Subcommittee Report

December 13, 2022

Items for Information and Discussion

A. NMHS Updates

Belfor Property Restoration has set up a meeting to discuss the timeline for casework 
replacement in classrooms where cabinets and countertops were removed during the fire 
remediation this past summer.

Roofing contractor Greenwood Industries continues to work on roof drains and the standing 
seam metal roof. They had multiple drains water jetted to remove debris and ensure those 
drains are clear to allow the flow of rainwater off the roof. Going forward the Facilities 
Department must include the maintenance of drains and downspouts in its yearly PM
(preventive maintenance). The metal roofing accessible from the courtyards should be 
completed before the holidays. Weekly meetings are held discussing what areas are being 
worked on to coordinate with parking and entrance accessibility. During drop off and pick up 
no equipment is moved in order to avoid interfering with the arrival and dismissal process. 
No final timetable for the overall completion of this project has been submitted as of this 
writing.

The safety netting capital improvement that was requested by the NMHS 
Athletics department has been installed. Ground penetrating radar was conducted in 
conjunction with the review of site plans to ensure no underground utilities were 
disturbed. This 150’ long 30’ high safety netting runs between the JV softball and #2 Turf 
field and will now allow for simultaneous sporting events and practices to occur.



B. NV5/ESG Update

ESG has completed the physical installation of solar panels on Hill and Plain school. They are 
now working on the electrical connections. They have commissioned the new boilers at the 
High School and Sarah Noble. The lighting ECM (energy conservation measures) have not 
been 100 percent completed to date and are expected to be fully commissioned this month. 
ESG’s subcontractor Vanguard has begun the installation of solar panels on Sarah Noble 
School. No timeline for this completion has been established to date.

C. SNIS Central Office Move/Lillis Building

All Administrative Offices have been moved from the Lillis Building to Sarah Noble. At the 
request of the Building and Zoning Departments, an application for Change of Use without 
an addition or site modifications was filed with the Town of  New Milford. Application is still 
active as of this writing. Doors have been rekeyed, computers and phones are up and 
running, and dividers have been installed to create office space for department heads. 
Additional moves are still being conducted for miscellaneous items in storage that are not 
high priority for day to day office operation. Signage and a door buzzer intercom system 
have also been ordered and are expected to be installed before the Holiday Break.




